
       

AGENDA REQUEST & STAFF REPORT 

 

 

MEETING DATE:  August 24, 2022 

SUBJECT: Consideration of Document No. 2022-731, a Right of Way Services Agreement 

with the Oregon Department of Transportation for the US97: Lower Bridge Way-

NW 10th St (Terrebonne) Project 

 

 

RECOMMENDED MOTION: 

Move approval of Document No. 2022-731. 

 

BACKGROUND AND POLICY IMPLICATIONS: 

The US97: Lower Bridge Way-NW 10th St (Terrebonne) project is currently in the Preliminary 

Engineering phase, with the Right of Way phase anticipated to begin in Fall 2022 and the 

Construction phase anticipated to begin in late 2023.  The right of way impacts for the 

project are still being determined by the project design team. 

 

Under this agreement, the County is authorizing the Oregon Department of Transportation 

(ODOT) to conduct the necessary right of way acquisitions for project improvements on 

County roads within the project limits, including 11th Street, Smith Rock Way, Central 

Avenue, and C Avenue.  The right of way acquisition areas for the County roads will be 

confirmed by a County resolution to be presented to the Board of County Commissioners 

for consideration upon completion of the proposed right of way map by the project design 

team.  

 

BUDGET IMPACTS:  

None.  The County’s financial contribution to the project was established with a previous 

agreement (Document No. 2022-084). 

 

ATTENDANCE:  

Cody Smith, County Engineer/Assistant Director, Road Department 


